CACCRAO EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
Thursday and Friday, October 18 -19,2001 

Ontario Airport Milton, Ontario 

Board Room 

Present: 

Margaret Ramey, Kathleen Kyne, Deborah Rio, Cheryl Munsey, Kathie Westerfield, Catherine Fites, Joy Gadbois, Sharon Combs, Becky Millen. 

President Ramey called the meeting to order at 11 :00 AM. Each executive board member introduced themselves, the CACCRAO office they hold and how long they have been a CACCRAO board member. New members were made to feel welcome. President Ramey expressed regret that Mary Gill was unable to attend this first meeting, but had forwarded several issues for our consideration. 

President Ramey presented each board member with a 2001-2002 CACCRAO binder and reviewed each of the 8 sections; section 1 being the agenda for the 2-day meeting. 

Section 2 contained the minutes of the May 2, 200 1 meeting held in the PresidentÕs Suite at the Palm Springs Hilton. MSU (by only those members who were on the board in May) to approve the minutes as presented. 

Section 3 is a breakdown of the colleges in the state and region. It was noted that Copper Mountain and Cuesta were not on the list. The Secretary will update and circulate to membership. 

Section 4, the Constitution, was briefly reviewed by President Ramey. The open legislative position was discussed. Electronic access has changed how we obtain information; much is available via the listserv for review and discussion. The President offered to take on these legislative responsibilities. The assignment of registration duties to the Secretary was also discussed. Beverly Johnson has done a great job in this capacity the last two years, but since she has not held a CACCRAO office, she was not present when conference planning took place. This made her task of conference registration more of a challenge. The registration file was turned over to Secretary Munsey. There was brief discussion on checks going directly to the Treasurer, but no consensus or changes P!oposed. MSU to add legislative duties to the President and conference registration duties to the Secretary responsibilities and presented to the membership at the 2002 conference for approval. Board members are encouraged to review the entire constitution with special emphasis on the responsibilities of their office. 

Section 5 contained issues in need of CACCRAO board opinion.

Section 6 contains the annual survey and the results. The Board will need to review and determine what may need revision for the 2002 conference. 

Sections 7 & 8 are for conference and miscellaneous items. President Ramey also provided CACCRAO logos in hard copy and disk to the President-elect and Secretary. 

Statewide issues were thoroughly discussed by the Board. General comments on the common consent form were that the statement was too long, which adds to the probability that students will not read it and automatically deny release of directory information thus defeating the purpose. The statement is too vague; a preferable model would be the UC release statement. Additionally, the board would like to see data from the schools currently using CCCApply; specifically the numbers that denied release of directory information vs. those who consented. A succinct and simple statement permitting the community college to release directory information to UC/CSU would be more appropriate and receive wider support. 

Discussion of a system-wide application noted that the major issue would be funding for the required programming. Secretary Munsey will provide President Ramey with Jessica WagonerÕs e-mail address at CCCApply. 

The ÒrepeatabilityÓ issue was discussed. ÒMost recentÓ grade is the rule vs. best grade. Although all grades will appear on the transcript, only the most recent is included in the GPA. 

Mary Gill wanted CACCRAO to review AB540, but without the actual text of the bill available, no concrete opinions were voiced. Compliance is required January 2002. 

Senator FeinsteinÕs bill, which calls for a moratorium on international student visas for 6 months, was also discussed. There was strong opinion that INS problems should not be the responsibility of the educational institutions. 

The discussion on Home Schooling revealed more guidance from the CA Department of Education and the ChancellorÕs Office is needed. The state is not actively pursuing students who are attending home schools that do not meet the defined requirements. The accepted practice is that home schooled students are routinely admitted as concurrent students in the community colleges. 

The Cal Grant GP A calculation issue was discussed. The criteria for calculating the GP A is convoluted (excludes pre-collegiate coursework and includes transfer work) and requires most colleges to hand calculate. The September 2 deadline is unreasonable, it comes at a time when all colleges are at the peak of service to students and this is an added burden at a critical time. There was not enough notification for the initial implementation as well. It was suggested that 2 deadlines be established: one for students and another for institutions giving the college time to make the calculations. 

Lastly, with all of the added work, there is a dire need for Cal Grant Administrative funds. 

Treasurer Westerfield presented a thorough financial report. Income and expenses were delineated for each of the regional workshops. There were a total of 577.67(!) registered participants with a net gain of $4,852.57. Had Cisco Systems, Inc., not sponsored the Region 3 & 4 event, the organization would have sustained a loss. The Annual Conference yielded a net gain of $2665.81 but the organization sustained a total loss of $12,273.29 for the year . Please see the Treasurers report for exact details. This loss seriously cut into the reserve that the Board would like to maintain to inure the solvency of the organization. Discussion followed throughout the two-day meeting on how to build the reserve. 

The Board adjourned for the evening at 5:30 PM. 

The meeting reconvened at 8:50 on Friday, 10/19 with discussion of the Regional workshops. The goal is to have all the work done by the February 21/22 meeting. For the December meeting have your date, location and program ideas finalized. One theme discussed was linking A & R to the rest of the institution. As you develop your theme, please share it electronically with your fellow board members. 

Treasurer Westerfield suggested that you keep your notebooks up to date as a turnover file for your replacement. She would also like to know the workshop attendance from each institution so the data can be included in the workshop financial reports. Valuable discussion ensued as to how to encourage attendance, particularly from institutions that have not had strong participation in the past. Scholarships were suggested. It was also noted that some colleges are Ôgeographically challengedÕ and may find it convenient to attend another regionÕs workshop. Be sure to invite colleges who fit this category to your region event. 

The year has just begun, but it was recommended that regional representatives begin looking for their replacements. If selected by workshop time, it is beneficial for the replacement to attend the event. Regional Representative Millen suggested that this be a 2-year commitment; the organization would benefit from the past experience. 

CACCRAO goals were formulated: Submit changes to the constitution to the membership for approval Establish a $25000 reserve Develop a budget process and assess our financial status and how to meet our future financial obligations. Develop Title 5 index for easy research Bring any other goals you may like to add to this list to the next meeting. 

Means to create a reserve were discussed. Ideas were to add vendor links to our web site for a fee. (Need to check with Gerry to see if this would be self-defeating if our fees would rise accordingly.) Anew expense to the organization is the $100.00 per month fee to maintain the website. It was suggested that perhaps a vendor would sponsor this to cover the nominal fee. Treasurer Westerfield will check what the PACRAO fees are for this service. 

The vendor fee has been at $350.00; this could be raised to increase revenue. The possibility of establishing membership dues in the range of $10.00 to $25.00 was discussed at length. Setting different rates for non-member participation was addressed including what benefits come with membership, how would this be tracked, etc. It was consensus that the better option would be to raise the vendor fee by $25.00 and establish membership dues in a range from $10.00 to $15.00 to cover rising costs. This new charge would need to go to the membership for approval; it was suggested that we test the waters with the idea as a survey question. President Ramey expressed the concern of the board well: we do not wish to diminish the reputation of the organization by charging a membership fee. MSU to increase registration by a minimum of $5.00; final amount to be determined at next board meeting. 

Institutional membership was mentioned, but felt it may be a bookkeeping nightmare to track. A silent auction held great interest for the entire board and seemed worthy of pursuit as a fun means to earn a bit of money for the organization. 

Vice-President Rio initiated discussion on the vendors. It was recommended that we not send out the actual invitation to participate yet, just a memo to mark their calendar (and include CACCRAO in their budget) for 2002 conference. President Ramey suggested we raise the vendor fee to $375.00. MSU to allow Vice-President Rio to make a decision on the increase; parameters are no more that a $50.00 increase once all the research is completed. This includes comparison to P ACCRAO fees, phone set-up costs at the hotel, etc. An optional $100.00 link fee will be offered depending on GerryÕs input on maintaining the site. President Ramey will obtain this information and relay it to Vice-President Rio. 

The golf tournament in 2001 was a lot of fun and a great success. It was sponsored by Degree Check. This will be explored for the 2002 conference. 

President Ramey reviewed the evaluations for the 2001 conference. Credit goes to Don Mast who did an excellent job on the survey and compilation of the data. Overall the evaluations were very good with marks in the top 2 categories. An item to remember for next year is that presenters MUST use a microphone and repeat the question for the audience. 

The Software Roundtable was evaluated. Consensus was it was great for those who use the major providers, but others have no reason to participate. It was noted there are other workshop choices during this time slot. It was suggested that a Ôbest practices with new technologyÕ session be held with function specific tables such as optical scanning, degree audit, etc. 

Another session suggestion was to hold a joint session with CISOA that may be meeting at the same time again in 2002. A presentation on how to collaborate with IS/ A&R and build a strong relationship as well as come to an understanding of walking a mile in their shoes may be a positive addition to the program. 

The Home Schooling session seems to generate more questions than answers each year . The Board is tom between letting it rest a year unless Mary Gill has some pertinent updates to share with us. President-elect Kyne will check with Mary . 

There was very little participation in the vendor session. 

Where we should meet and still be frugal with the organizational funds was discussed. Most board members are from the south. President Ramey will get back to us with the location of our next meeting ASAP . 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, Cheryl Munsey 
